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tw9{L59b¢Ω{ MESSAGE 
By Fred Sypher 

The Carroll County Beekeepers who attended the 
Maryland State Beekeepers Association meeting on 
June 18th heard some thought-provoking 
presentations and learned quite a bit about new 
research efforts. You should have been there! Of 
special note was the presentation by Cybil Preston, 
the chief apiary inspector for Maryland, who spoke 
about the recently released Pollinator Protection 
Plan. The Plan recognizes that not only managed 
pollinators (honeybees) should be considered when 
discussing pollinator health in Maryland; the 
authors extended the scope of information in the 
Plan to include ways to promote the health of many 
native pollinators. You can review the plan at the 
Maryland Department of Agriculture website 
(http://mda.maryland.gov/plants-
pests/Documents/MP3-Pollinator-Plan.pdf)  

The MDA is accepting comments on the Plan 
through July 25th, and Cybil strongly encouraged 
beekeepers to read and comment. Here is your 
opportunity to help. Read the Plan, which is 
blessedly free of “bureaucratese,” and submit a 
comment. If you agree with the Plan, tell the MDA 
why. If you disagree with a part of the plan, tell the 
MDA why and offer your suggestions for 
improvement. The Plan was put together with input 
from bee researchers at the Bee Informed 
Partnership, the Universities of Maryland and 
Wisconsin, as well as the USDA.  

Continued on page 2 
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This is our chance for Maryland backyard 
beekeepers to make a contribution. The Plan will 
become a source for all Marylanders to learn how to 
help pollinators throughout the state, which of 
course helps the honey bees in Carroll County. If 
nothing else, the Plan will give you more 
information to pass on to friends and family who ask 
you “How can we help the bees?” 

As we roll into July and you consider harvesting your 
honey, remember that CCBA members have free 
access to two stainless steel extractors with filters 
and other equipment. You provide your own 
buckets.  [Editor ς not all plastics are food safe. 
Avoid #3, #6, #7]. Don’t forget that we are having a 
beekeeper’s family picnic on July 16th at Bear 
Branch. More information will be forthcoming.  

Fred 

 

JUNE MEETING MINUTES 
By Terri Hemelt, Secretary CCBA 

The regular meeting of the Carroll County Bee Association was called to order at 7:30 on June 15, 2016 at Bear 
Branch Nature Center by President Fred Sypher. 

Upcoming dates to remember: 
¶ Saturday, June 18 – MSBA Spring Meeting at 

University of Maryland/College Park  

¶ Saturday, July 16, Noon - 1st Annual CCBA Picnic 

at Bear Branch Nature Center Pavilion  

¶ Wednesday, July 20 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at 

Bear Branch NatureCenter Speaker  

¶ July 25-29 – EAS Conference held at Stockton 

University, Galloway, NJ 

Report from the Treasurer Jody King: 
¶ Checking Account    $6,800 

¶ Saving Account         $2,300  

¶ Total                          $9,100       

Presentations provided by members: 
¶ Winfield Elementary School – Larry Truchon and 

Larry Fritz 

¶ Gateway School – Fred Sypher 

¶ Eldersburg Elementary - Larry Fritz and Connie 

Young 

Guest Speaker Lloyd Snyder from Snyder’s Apiaries: 

-  Different Methods of raising queens: 

¶ Ben Harden Method of raising honey bee 

queen Cells 

¶ Miller Method 

¶ Jenter Queen Rearing System 

¶ Using a nuc box to raise queen to have when 

you need one 

-  Drones 

¶ Number of drones that mate with a queen 

will determine her laying ability 

¶ Age and maturity of mating drone will 

determine queens laying ability 

¶ Drones from different hives help to ensure 

genetic diversity  

 Lloyd also mentioned Galveston Texas convention 
to be held January 10-13  

Fred asked for a show of hands about mite, beetles 
issues, and swarms. 

Steve McDaniel and Dave Gallegos have Nucs for 
sale. 

Fred mentioned the passing of Bill Troup and 
requested contributions from members to donate 
to the Shenandoah Valley Battlefields Foundation. 

 

The next meeting will be a picnic on July 16, 2016, 12:00 PM at Bear Branch Nature Center Pavilion and the next 
general meeting will be at 7:30 on July 20, 2016, at Bear Branch Nature Center. 

Return to Page 1  
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SIGN UP FOR CCBA PICNIC ON JULY 16TH  
We will be having our 1st Annual CCBA Picnic on July 16th. 
We need to know how much food to purchase, so please use the link below to RSVP. You do not have to register or give 
your email address. 

 
http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090c49a5ab2ba1f85-1stannual 

 

INVITATION TO HEAR DR. KEITH S. DELAPLANE SPEAK  
The Montgomery County Beekeepers Association, Inc. invites CCBA members to join them at their club meeting 
on Wednesday, July 13, 2016 to hear Dr. Keith S. Delaplane speak on the topics of “Putting the ‘Honey’ in Honey 
Bee: How Natural History Gave us the Bee we Know Today” and “What Evolution Can Teach us About Honey 
Bee Breeding.” 

Dr. Keith S. Delaplane, MBE is a Professor and Walter B. Hill Fellow, and the Director of the University of Georgia 
Honey Bee Program. He is widely published and respected in the honey bee research field. 

The meeting will begin at 7:00pm and will be held at the Brookside Gardens Visitor Center located at 1800 
Glenallan Avenue in Wheaton, Maryland. 

There is ample free parking, 

If you have any questions please contact Jim Frazer, Vice President, MCBA, Inc. at 
marylandhoneycompany2011@gmail.com or call him at 301-518-9678. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1  

Honey Bee on Yellow Sweet Clover 

Photo by Larry Fritz 

http://www.signupgenius.com/go/4090c49a5ab2ba1f85-1stannual
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 JULY TO-DO LIST 
[Editor ς As everyone is aware, there are no hard and fast rules or schedules for beekeepers to follow. The 
following are suggestions, not absolutes. I do recommend that you read the referenced material and if necessary 
check out additional sources. Then form your own opinion.] 

1. Robbing - The main nectar flow is over and 

strong colonies will be looking for weaker 

colonies to rob their honey. Entrance reducers 

should be set for the small or the medium size 

opening (open side down). To see what robbing 

looks like and to find out how to prevent or stop 

it, read Phil Craft’s article by clicking here.  

Billy Davis, a Virginia Master Beekeeper, shows 
how to make an [Anti] Robbing Screen with a 
piece of window screen or hardware cloth, #8 
or smaller. Click here to check this out. 

2. Varroa Monitoring – Every colony in the US has 
Varroa. You must monitor to determine the 
level of infestation in your hives, and then 
decide what to do, or not do. Monitor now, as 
hive populations are peaking, to determine if 
treatment is going to be required when all 
honey supers are removed. Now that it’s 
understood that mites transmit viruses, 
treatment thresholds have dropped 
significantly.  

When collecting bees for mite monitoring, be 
sure to collect them from frames containing 
brood, and of course be absolutely certain not 
to collect the queen! 

When collecting samples, 100 ml is 
approximately 300 bees. (re: BIP) 

3. Tools for Varroa Management – The Honey 
Bee Health CoalitionTM (HBHC) publishes, and 
keeps updated, the beekeeper’s “go-to” 
manual for monitoring and treating for Varroa 
mites. This informative document is a must-
read for every beekeeper. Click here for 
information on how to download the manual.  

4. Apiguard and Apivar ς are two popular Varroa 
treatments. Click here to read how to use these 
treatments. Regardless of the treatment used, 
take the time to thoroughly understand the 
consequences and ALWAYS follow the 
instructions EXACTLY. Most, but not all, 
treatments can not be used until all honey 
supers are removed. 

5. Remove frames of honey when they are at 
least 90 capped. They can be stored in the 
freezer until ready to extract. 

6. Re-Queening – A lot of bee experts recommend 
re-queening if she is over one year old. Click 
here to read more. Speaking of queens, Nancy 
and Bill Troup wrote an interesting article about 
finding and marking queens. Click here to read. 

7. Re-Queening a Laying Worker Colony – Have 
you suddenly noticed the presence of random 
capped drones, along with multiple eggs that 
look to be attached to the sides of individual 
cells? Bad news – your colony has been 
queenless for at least 3 weeks and some 
workers have decided to save the colony by 
laying eggs. Unfortunately none except the 
queen bee can fertilize eggs, so you are now 
faced with the challenge of re-queening the 
colony. If you introduce a new queen in the 
normal manner (think package queen 
installation), there is a 97% change that the 
colony will kill the new queen. Read the 
excellent article by Joe Lewis to find out how 
the save this colony. Phil Hizsnyal also 
addresses this topic in the latest issue of Bee 
Culture. Phil adds another element to Joe’s 
method that should increase the probability of 
success. 

 

 

Return to Page 1  

https://www.dropbox.com/s/03wcrtp910h7bny/Robbing%20-%20by%20Phil%20Craft.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/swzzfrecggstjdg/Robbing%20-%20Billy%20Davis%20Robber%20Screen.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/ocak226my2wiswi/Varroa%20Mgmt%20-%20HBHC%20Manual.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/r13qvb6wc1lhlux/Varroa%20-%20How%20to%20Use%20Apiguard%20%26%20Apivar.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/lp2o1wpvmrekivv/Queens%20-Time%20to%20ReQueen.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/9h37mjz6fyvl4ov/Queens%20-%20Finding%20and%20Marking%20.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/riqlga058yaxyid/Queens%20-%20Requeening%20a%20Laying%20Worker%20Colony.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/mq9183cwd5wvr2g/Queens%20-%20PH-Requeening%20a%20Laying%20Worker%20Colony.pdf?dl=0
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THE TOP 10 MISTAKES MOST NEWBIE BEEKEEPERS MAKE 
Modern Farmer, June 14, 2016,  By Hilary Kearney 

1. Assessing colony health based solely on the 

level of “bee traffic.” 

a. “I recommend that new beekeepers 

inspect their hives once every two to 

four weeks, but no more often than 

that” 

2. Not recognizing queenlessness. 

a. “So what should you really keep an eye 

out for? Eggs.” 

3. Leaving out frames or placing empty supers. 

a. “Bees will build comb in any empty 

space you give them.” 

4. Harvesting honey too early or taking too much. 

a. “Seek advice from local beekeepers on 

how much honey should be left with 

the bees based on your region.” 

5. Not feeding new colonies.  

a. “When you buy a package of bees in the 

spring, you must feed them.”  

b. “If you’re hesitant to feed, let your 

nucleus sit for a week and then inspect 

to see if they’re building any new comb. 

If they aren’t, you need to feed them.” 

6. Placing your hive in a troublesome location.  

7. Not properly suiting up.  

a. “maybe you did one inspection during 

which the bees were calm, and you 

think you can get away with doing the 

next one unprotected. Not so” 

8. Not using your smoker.  

a. “you might opt to not use smoke at all. 

Not advised. If you don’t use your 

smoker, the bees will likely react 

defensively, sting your bee suit, and 

die.” 

9. Starting with just one colony. 

a. “You could take some brood from the 

strong colony to help boost your weak 

colony.”  

b. “Or, you could lose a queen in one 

colony and they fail to make a new one. 

You can take eggs from your other 

colony to try and make your queenless 

colony queenright.”  

c. “Lastly, new beekeepers often lose their 

hives. Having two gives you a better 

chance of keeping one alive in your first 

year.” 

10. Being satisfied with a limited knowledge of 

beekeeping.  

a. “Learning about the bees is the best 

part of beekeeping! They are such 

fascinating creatures; the more I learn, 

the more I want to know.” 

Click here to read the entire article. 

 

BRUSHY MOUNTAIN BEE FARM MONTHLY NEWSLETTER 
Sign up to receive BMBF’s newsletter by clicking here. Look on the left side of the page where it says “Join Our 
Mailing List”. Here is their July issue. Note that they have time sensitive articles especially for newbees and for 
2nd year beekeepers. 

 

 

 

Return to Page 1  

http://modernfarmer.com/2016/06/top-10-mistakes-newbie-beekeepers-make/
http://www.brushymountainbeefarm.com/
http://campaign.r20.constantcontact.com/render?m=1104275316660&ca=a71af448-10fc-47ee-ad67-413dd835cb07
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BEEKEEPERS GO TO WASHINGTON 
By Steve McDaniel 

A team of Maryland beekeepers, all veterans of the 
recent successful effort to get the Maryland 
legislature to pass the Pollinator Protection Act, 
visited Congress and government agencies June 21 
to June 23 with a simple but powerful message:  
Keep the Hives Alive!  Central Maryland Beekeepers 
Assoc. (CMBA) Past President Roger Williams was 
there, along with Baltimore beekeeper Bill Castro.  
CMBA Legislative Chair Bonnie Raindrop and 
Richard Ochs who provided lobbying skills, and PhD 
chemist Luke Goembel brought his scientific 
expertise to the effort.  I contributed my personal 
experiences to the mix.   

Celebrating National Pollinator Week, the Friends of 
the Earth, joined by more than a dozen other 
environmental groups, spearheaded a multi-
pronged event to publicize the plight of pollinators 
and put pressure on the government to restrict bee-
killing pesticides, especially systemic 
neonicotinoids.   

Beekeepers from half a dozen states joined 
scientists and environmental groups at the Friends 
of the Earth (FOE) office in Washington on Tuesday 
to kick off the campaign.  On Wednesday, hundreds 
of people, including many Congressional staffers, 
attended a briefing with short talks from scientists 
and beekeepers about the problems that pollinators 
are having and the likely causes.  The consensus was 
that systemic pesticides, by poisoning the nectar 
and pollen that pollinators eat, are primarily 
responsible for the massive die-off of all pollinators, 
including native bees, bumble bees, and monarch 
butterflies in addition to our honey bees. Senator 
Sheldon Whitehouse (D, Rhode Island), delivered a 
brief but powerful call to action, pointing out that 
problems have to be monetized in order to get 
attention, as Congress only cares about money. 

That afternoon, about a hundred beekeepers and 
other environmentalists met at the EPA offices in 
downtown Washington for an outdoor rally urging 
the agency to restrict neonics.  A truckload of dead 
bees (75 hives worth) came from South Dakota to 

the EPA, with several stops in between, on a journey 
called the “Keep the Hives Alive Tour.” James Cook, 
who works for commercial beekeeper Steve Ellis, 
drove the truck with the dead bees, which smelled 
really bad.  Two years ago, they lost 1500 colonies in 
one day from corn planting dust laced with neonics. 
James spoke to the crowd, pointing out that the 
increase in bee deaths beyond a normal 10% annual 
loss amounts to about 840,000 colonies of bees 
every year.  The bodies of the bees, spread across a 
football field, would cover it with a stinking mass 
seven feet deep! 

Scores of demonstrators, from teenagers to us old 
fogeys, carried signs and chanted “Keep the Hives 
Alive” and “Save the Bees” while speakers defined 
the problem and called the crowd (and those 
watching on TV) to action.  You can probably still 
see the coverage online. 
http://www.9news.com/news/local/share-
this/protesters-deliver-millions-of-dead-bee-to-
epa-headquarters/252714316  The FOE had 
collected and delivered to the EPA over 4.8 million 
petition signatures (was yours among them?) 
calling for a ban on bee-killing pesticides.  They 
were symbolized by a dozen file boxes, each 
bearing the label of a cooperating group. Maryland 
Delegate Anne Healey, who sponsored the 
Pollinator Protection Act, encouraged the crowd 
and asked concerned people from other states to 
follow Maryland’s lead, which several are already 
doing.  Our own Bonnie Raindrop gave a great talk, 
pointing out that a single bee can do very little in 
its brief life, but a colony working together can 
accomplish great things.  Was she talking about us? 

On Thursday, our whole group met with six EPA 
Staffers, explained our problems, and asked 
questions.  They were very cordial and listened 
carefully, seeming seriously concerned with what 
we were telling them, which is not what they are 
hearing from the chemical industry and state 
departments of agriculture.  They need to hear 

http://www.9news.com/news/local/share-this/protesters-deliver-millions-of-dead-bee-to-epa-headquarters/252714316
http://www.9news.com/news/local/share-this/protesters-deliver-millions-of-dead-bee-to-epa-headquarters/252714316
http://www.9news.com/news/local/share-this/protesters-deliver-millions-of-dead-bee-to-epa-headquarters/252714316
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 more from beekeepers, especially those who suffer 
pesticide kills. 

A whirlwind round of meetings with government 
officials filled the rest of the day.  Some of us went 
to the USDA, while our CMBA group visited with the 
President’s Council on Environmental Quality (CEQ).  
President Obama and First Lady Michelle Obama are 
very concerned about the plight of the bees, having 
installed a colony on the White House grounds, and 
the President is requiring that federal lands be 
planted as pollinator habitat.  He has also required 
each state to develop its own Managed Pollinator 
Protection Plan (MP3), but the CEQ folks were not 
aware that the plans put forward thus far do not 
protect beekeepers, but actually blame us for our 
losses.  

We also lobbied several Maryland congressmen, 
including Sen. Benjamin Cardin, Rep. Elijah 
Cummings, and Rep. Chris Van Hollen.  We met with 
staffers, not the congressmen themselves, but they 
were very interested in what we had to say.  Our 

escort, a lobbyist from the Natural Resources 
Defense Council, was amazed that we got a full hour 
with Rep. Van Hollen’s legislative director, not the 
usual ten minutes.  Considering the sit-in that was 
going on in the House that day, we were lucky to see 
anyone at all.  

At the end of the day, exhausted and footsore from 
all the double-time hiking around D.C., we headed 
home feeling that we had accomplished something.  
It is very hard to take off three days mid-week to 
lobby Congress, but we did it for all of us.  If we are 
to succeed in protecting our bees from poison, we 
have to follow up, and we need help from you to 
keep up the pressure.  Only by letting the people in 
power know that we care will we make them care.  
You can help by calling, e-mailing, and visiting your 
representatives in Congress, the way so many of us 
did here in Maryland.  We’ll continue to provide 
guidance so you know what to do and when to do it, 
but only by working together like a colony of our 
beautiful bees can we “Keep the Hives Alive!” 
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CMBA lobbying team at Sen. Ben Cardin’s 
office: Bonnie Raindrop, Luke Goembel, 
Richard Ochs, Steve McDaniel 

Maryland group at EPA rally in front of 
truck carrying dead bees: Luke Goembel, 
Bonnie Raindrop, Del. Anne Healey, Bill 
Castro, Steve McDaniel, Richard Ochs 
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WHY HONEY BEE IS TWO WORDS 
Submitted by Stef Gonos 

“Regardless of dictionaries, we have in entomology 
a rule for insect common names that can be 
followed. It says: If the insect is what the name 
implies, write the two words separately; otherwise 
run them together. Thus we have such names as 
house fly, blow fly, and robber fly contrasted with 

dragonfly, caddicefly, and butterfly, because the 
latter are not flies, just as an aphislion is not a lion 
and a silverfish is not a fish. The honey bee is an 
insect and is preeminently a bee; “honeybee” is 
equivalent to “Johnsmith.”” 

--From Anatomy of the Honey Bee by Robert E. Snodgrass 

 

QUEENS FOR SALE
Mark Gingrich of Gingrich Apiaries was the speaker 
at the CCBA February meeting. Mark is also co-chair 
of the Pennsylvania Queen Bee Improvement 
Program. "The goal of the program is to 
develop/breed honeybees that are: resistant to 
varroa mites and brood disease requiring little or no 
treatment, hardy with at least an 80% overwintering 
survival rate, gentle, and produce honey". 
(http://www.pastatebeekeepers.org/project.htm). 
The Program receives breeder queens from Purdue 
University who has a major program underway to 
breed varroa-tolerant queens (ankle biters and VSH) 

Mark's queens are open mated at his yards north of 
I80 near PA State Game Lands where he has 
reasonable control over the drone population. 
[Editor - Recently I drove to Dover, PA and brought 
back 10 queens for club members and myself. The 
drive took about 1.5 hours via Rt 27 and was through 
beautiful farm country on lightly traveled roads. I 
came back through Hanover but it was not as nice.] 
If anyone is interested in purchasing queens from 
Mark, I recommend driving up to get them rather 

than using overnight mail. Again I would encourage 
folks to get together and make one trip to buy 
several at one time. Mark would like 24 hours’ 
notice to give him time to catch and cage the 
marked queen and about 7 attendants in a JZ-BZ 
cage. He puts in extra attendants to provide a soft 
buffer for the queen during transportation. 

Mark recommends installing the new queen into a 
hive that has been queenless for at least 48 hours 
and does not have laying workers. Mark is selling 
queens and, at my request, provided the following 
information. 

"We offer production queens grafted from VP 
Queen Bees that are VSH Italian and VSH Carniolan. 
We also have several PA survivor lines to choose 
from. Mated queens are $38.50 each, virgins are 
$22.50 each, both plus shipping. In addition, we 
offer queens from the Purdue “Leg Chewer” stock 
that are $ 55.00 each for 2016. We are taking orders 
now for mid-July and beyond. Any questions, just let 
me know." 

Mark Gingrich 
Gingrich Apiaries, LLC 

Dover, PA 17315 
717-292-1249 

mgingrich@gingrichapiaries.com 

 

Return to Page 1  
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NUCS FOR SALE 
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BRUSHY MOUNTAIN BEE FARM DISTRIBUTOR  

MARYLAND HONEY CO MPANY, Inc.  
 

BRUSHY MOUNTAIN BEE FARM DISTRIBUTOR  
 

FULL SERVICE BEEKEEPING SUPPLIER  
 
 

 

WOODENWARE  

(TEN FRAME OR EIGHT FRAME) 

 (UN-ASSEMBLED OR ASSEMBLED) 

(ENGLISH GARDEN HIVES) 
 

FOUNDATION    PROTECTIVE GEAR  

(PLASTIC OR WAX)                     (BEE SUITS, VEILS, GLOVES) 
 

                  BEEKEEPER TOOLS         FEEDS & MEDICATIONS  

          (HIVE TOOLS, SMOKERS, ETC.) 

 

EXTRACTING EQUIPMENT  

(EXTRACTORS, UNCAPPING TANKS AND TOOLS) 
 

HONEY CONTAINERS  

(PLASTIC AND GLASS) 
 

WE DONôT STOCK IT ALL, BUT WE CAN GET IT  
 

STORE LOCATION:  

6910 DAMASCUS ROAD 

GAITHERSBURG, MD 20882 

301-518-9678 

marylandhoneycompany2011@gmail.com 
 

Pricing is Brushy Mountain Catalog + 8% mark-up and sales tax  
 

STORE HOURS: 

       Now: 

SUNDAYS 10-4 

TUESDAYS 12-5 

 

Starting March 1 

SUNDAYS 10-5 

TUESDAYS 12-7 

 

Return to Page 1  
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FOR SALE - CCBA T-SHIRTS  

      (Navy Blue shown) 

Short-sleeved navy blue club t-shirts will still be available at meetings or by 
arrangement with Anna Prior if you can't make it to the meeting. However, 
some members have expressed interest in having other colors to choose from. 
To make these alternate colors available with as little fuss as possible, Anna 
will have a sign-up sheet where you can choose one of two colors (or both!) 
and your size. Payment will be in advance. Cost depends on how many shirts are ordered but it should be around 
$20-22. 

Long-sleeved options are also available. 

The special order color choices are as follows: 

Short-sleeve - Heather Cardinal http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=04661 and Prairie Dust 
http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=04625 

Long-sleeve - Navy (same as our short-sleeve club shirts) and Military Green 
http://www.customink.com/lab?PK=06133%20 (a darker version of Prairie Dust) 

Anna will have samples of the Prairie Dust and Heather Cardinal with the sign-up sheet.  

 

 

APIARY MAPPING SITE 
By Larry Truchon 

We are building an apiary mapping site for our club members. It will show the appropriate location of 
participating member's apiaries with one, two and three mile rings. Only participating members will have access.   
To join please send:  

¶ Apiary name (example: Wild Acre Apiary) 

¶ Closest cross streets  

¶ Number of colonies (not Nucs) 

¶ Zip Code 

Send above data to larrytruchon@gmail.com 

If you are a first year member without bees this year, send info with 0 number of colonies. 

You will be sent log in info after you are entered into the database. 

 

 

Return to Page 1  
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SAVE THE DATES 

Saturday, July 16, Noon - 1st Annual CCBA Picnic at Bear Branch Nature Center Pavilion 

Wednesday, July 20 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at Bear Branch Nature Center 
Speaker Rachel Fahey Bee Informed Partnership (tentative) 

Saturday, July 23 ς 12 Noon - Open Hive Demo at Hashawha 

July 25-29 – EAS Conference held at Stockton University, Galloway, NJ 

July 30 ς Aug 5 ς CCBA booth at Carroll County 4-H Fair 

Wednesday, August 17 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at Bear Branch Nature Center 
Round Table Discussion, Q&A 

Saturday, September 17 ς Honey Festival at Brookside Garden & Nature Center 

Wednesday, September 21 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at Bear Branch Nature Center 
Speaker Steve Cook Beltsville Bee Lab 

Sept 24, 25 ς CCBA booth at Westminster Fall Festival 

Wednesday, October 19 - CCBA Monthly Meeting at Bear Branch Nature Center 
Speaker Bill Sprenkle Log Cabin Bee Farms 

Saturday, November 12 - Maryland State Beekeepers Association Fall Meeting, 
Elections and Honey Show 

Wednesday, November 16 - Pot Luck Dinner and CCBA Annual Elections 
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In the Backyard of a House 
in Downtown Westminster 
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CHECK OUT THE CCBA WEBSITE 

www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/ 

 

Send emails to: carrollbeekeepers@gmail.com 

 

CCBA FACEBOOK PAGE 

Check us out on Facebook by searching for Carroll County Beekeepers Association. Join the 
page to post photos, articles, ask questions, etc. Anyone can view. 
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CCBA 2016 OFFICERS 
 

President    Fred Sypher   frsy4@outlook.com  

Vice President   Larry Truchon  ltruchon@comcast.net 

Treasurer   Jody King   joseph.king2011@comcast.net  

Secretary   Terri Hemelt  themelt58@gmail.com  

The Carroll Bee Editor Larry Fritz   lfritz44@gmail.com 

As of July 1st here are only 176 shopping days until Christmas. 

http://www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/
http://www.carrollcountybeekeepers.org/

